
 
 
 

Cloud Kings 
Minutes from breakfast meeting held on 04/01/2017 

 
 

Bill Brueckman called the meeting to order at 9:10 AM.  
 
Secretary’s Report 

Leif read the minutes of the February meeting.   
 
Treasurer’s Report 

Brian was not present, but had provided the following information beforehand: 
 
The balance in the operational fund is $3478.86 
Indoor flying has been paid through February. 
 

Field Marshall Report 
Bill Losey updated the club on the prototype metal pilot safety fence that Ray and 
Buddy were having made.  This was constructed by an Amish welding shop for a 
cost of $110 and includes anchor spikes designed to raise the fence four inches off 
the ground.  The fence was installed replacing the worst of the old pilot stations. 
 
Bill asked the club to grant approval to replace all the safety fences, but it was 
suggested that the club members needed a chance to evaluate the prototype before 
making a decision.   
 

Safety Officer 
Bill Losey reported that there were no safety issues. 

 
Newsletter Editor  

Mike was not present at the April meeting. 
 
Old Business 

• We accepted the final regular renewals from four members. 
 
  
New Business 

• The club was reminded of the planned Buy and Fly for May 6th at Johnson Field.   
o Event to start from 8-9AM, with rain date set for Sunday the 7th. 

• The proposed date for the fall picnic is September 10th, and is planned to start at 
around 4 PM. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
New Members 

 
The club accepted provisional membership for: 

• Mike Porter - Mike has been attending our indoor flying events and will 
be sponsored by Bill Brueckman. 

• Bill Kelsall - Bill has been flying for the past 30 years and is also into full 
scale flying.  He wants to get back into R/C flying again.  Bill will be 
sponsored by Bill Losey. 

 
 

The club voted full membership for the following provisional members: 
• Rick Wetzel - Rick became a provisional member at our February meeting 

and was voted full membership. 
 
 
 
50/50 
 Rick Wetzel won $34 in the 50/50 raffle 
 
________________________________________________ 
   
Airplane Talk 
 
There was no Airplane talk at the April meeting. 

 
The meeting was closed at around 10:00 AM  
 

Next Meeting 
Wednesday, June 14th at 7:00 PM at Johnson Field 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted by   
 
Leif Thomson 
Secretary 


